

BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES March 21, 2017

The Board of Health held a meeting in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA. The meeting was called to order at 5:40 p.m. Present were, Dr. Daniel King, Dr. Jane Williams and Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health. The next regularly scheduled Board of Health meeting will be April 4, 2017 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA.

The Board reviewed the most recent food inspection reports.

New Business

Public Hearing - application for 4-6 chickens, 27 Bay Street

Henry Suprenant Jr, resident at 27 Bay Street is applying for 4-6 chickens. There were no comments or concerns from abutters. The animal control inspector gave a favorable recommendation. Dr. King made a motion for approval, Dr. Williams, second, voted 2-0.

Old Business

The Director updated the Board on the status of the changes to the food regulation that were passed at the last meeting. After consultation with Town Counsel and the Town Manager it was confirmed that the Selectmen do not need to approve the changes to the fines that the Board of Health passed. The Board of Health has broad power under M.G.L. and approval from the Selectmen is not needed. The new regulations will be published in the paper and become effective on that date.

Dr. King, motioned to adjourn at 5:50 p.m., Dr. Williams, seconded.

Recording: Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health